
Building these roads will be very expensive. The funding would grow from $45 million next 
fiscal year to $90 million in the 2020-2021 fiscal year, about $135 million the next year, and a 
recurring amount of $140 million starting in the 2022-2023 fiscal year. $QG�WKDW¶V�MXVW�IRU�
planning. Billions will be bonded to actually build hundreds of miles of limited access highways. 
Florida will be paying off the debt for more than a generation instead of funding education, 
healthcare, or needed infrastructure for wastewater, drinking water, and the roads and bridges we 
already have. 
 
These hugely expensive road projects and accompanying urban sprawl will devastate habitat for 
the Florida Panther and dozens of other endangered and threatened Florida species.  They will 
destroy important wetlands, forests, springs, and aquifer recharge areas from Florida Bay to the 
Georgia border even though they would not serve an identified transportation purpose. In fact, 
the FDOT Interstate 75 Relief Task Force recommended in 2016 that rather than new roads, a 
better approach was expanding the vehicle capacity of the interstate and connecting highways. 
 
Transit and planning relieve congestion, not building roads. Relieving congestion in urban areas 
UHTXLUHV�D�IRFXV�RQ�WUDQVLW��7KH�$PHULFDQ�6RFLHW\�RI�&LYLO�(QJLQHHUV¶�2016 Report Card notes 
that RQO\����RI�)ORULGLDQV¶�FRPPXWHV�WR�ZRUN�ZHUH made by public transit and that Florida needs 
to develop and connect its transit networks with an additional $1.3 billion investment. 
 
Road building is not a sustainable economic development strategy for rural communities.  In 
fact, these roads will route traffic away from communities established on existing roads, harming 
their economies.  
 
New tollways through west-central Florida are not the answer to hurricane preparedness.  
Floridians need more safe spaces in their communities to shelter during storms; only 42% of 
schools are designated hurricane shelters, indicating many schools do not meet the structural 
requirements.  Providing safe shelters for evacuees is a more practical and affordable response to 
extreme weather events than new toll expressways. 
 
We urge you to spend Florida tax payer dollars wisely and reject the toll roads. 
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